MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 04.04.17
4.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. Sion Ifor Williams, John Ceri Evans, Margretta Cartwright, John Ellis Williams.
4.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman), Emrys Jones (Vice Chairman), Edward Williams, Catrin Edwards, Sian Edwards, Owen Gwilym Thomas, Mike Tregenza,  Eryl Jones-Williams.
4.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
There were no announcements this month.
Support Dyffryn Ardudwy Primary School Financial Application

A request has been made that we, as a Council suspend the Council’s Standing Orders and that the minutes of the Council meeting of 7th March are not approved until the above matter has been discussed once again.

Accordingly with the above request permission was given for the Standing Orders to be suspended so that the request could be discussed once again. The Clerk reported that she had received two letter one from Mrs Gwenith Williams on behalf of Friends of the School and another one from Mrs Ann Jones, Head of the School and also that she had received additional information from Mrs Gwenith Williams showing a picture of the jungle gym and also pictures of different activities that the school had been doing to raise money. After a discussion it was agreed to contribute £500 to the school towards the cost of erecting the jungle gym. Also it was agreed to reply to the letter sent by Mrs Ann Jones as the Members were not happy with its contents.

4.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on March 7th were found to be correct. 
4.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Wanted to state that the Members had received their forms for nomination on to the Community Council and that some Members had completed them in the meeting and some others had completed them themselves after going from the meeting.

Item 3.7 Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported as a result of the e-mail he had sent to Mr. Aled Davies a Ms Morwenna Edwards that the matter regarding getting rid of the disabled bus had been deferred for two months.

4.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams declared an interest in the financial application for Dyffryn Ardudwy primary school and he signed a Personal Declaration of Interest form and he was not present when the application was discussed. 

4.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 1st March, 9-12.Snowdonia National Park, Maentwrog, (Observer).2nd March. 830-6pm. Gwynedd Full Council Caernarfon. 3rd March, 20.30-3.30, Cambrian Railway, Porthmadog. 1-2 Alltwen Hospital CHC. 6th 9.00-1.00 pm. Licensing. Caernarfon. 8th Dolgellau 1-5 Licensing, Dolgellau. 10th 4-5 Village Hall. 13th Tremadog 9-30-2.30. Community Health Council. 14th. 10-1 Barmouth Harbour committee.  5.00-9.30pm SNP Access Trawsfynydd. 16th 8.30-2.30 Education and Social services Caernarfon. 3.30-4.30 Ysgol Ardudwy re Leisure centre. 7-9 Village Hall. 17th 7.30-8.45. Dyffryn Regen Group. 20th Merioneth area committee, Dolgellau  12-5.2oth  Dyffryn School Governors 6-8.  22nd Spring show, Dyffryn Ardudwy. 22nd 5-8 Area education Governors Dolgellau.. 24th Tywyn 8.30-1.30 Betsi NHS. 2-5 Mid Wales NHS.  27rd 6-8 Dyffryn Area school Governors Harlech.
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The main issues last month were concerning health care and problems with travelling long distances to see consultants for just a few minutes and to be told their result were ok etc. The Betsi NHS Board and the Mid Wales Collaborative at the meeting in Tywyn on 24th March gave an undertaking that 'Telemedicine' had agreed for facilities to be available at community hospitals for patients to talk by video links to consultants at Bangor, Glan Clwyd and Wrexham to avoid the need for long distance travel. Dolgellau hospital already has the facility up and running in the out patients department. It was also confirmed that the dementia nursing unit at Llys Cadvan Residential Home in Tywyn was supported by the NHS and Gwynedd council as a pilot and was able to keep dementia suffers in their communities and not having to go to nursing homes far away. It is hoped the scheme will be extended to other areas. A presentation by Gwynedd was well received by everyone and 'putting the patients first' was working. At Gwynedd council there were warning that further cuts were expected with both National and Wales Governments still warning of less money being available. There are now only 7 members on the Gwynedd CHC, the statutory health watchdog group, including only two from Meirionnydd.( Llew Evans and Eryl Jones-Williams). The SNP and the police are to co-operate in tackling the increasing damage caused to rural land by off roader 4x4s and motor bikes. The term of offices comes to an end next month and three local members, Ed Bailey, Leslie Ammison and Eryl Jones-Williams are being proposed to be re-elected for a further term. The director of education Arwyn Thomas is leaving after just over 2 years to be head of GWe the school inspectors. Many teachers from Gwynedd have also been appointed GWe inspectors in the past few years. I attended meetings at Dolgellau and Harlech regarding the new system of area education offices to take pressure off local school heads. It is only replacing what used to be in place before previous cuts. At the Dyffryn Ardudwy school governors Huw Dafydd Jones has resigned after many years to concentrate on family obligations. He had wanted to resign many years ago and was warmly thanked for his staying on for as long as he did. A special meeting was held regarding the poor support that Gwynedd is giving to the Harlech leisure centre. Second hand equipment etc was being sold rather than handed down to Harlech. Many people from this ward attend at Harlech regularly. The Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont  garden club show at the Church Hall was again a success and a credit to the organisers. The Harbour authority is to assist the Three Peaks Group with concrete mooring etc. Web cams are to be placed on the Yacht club with public access in due course. Activities to celebrate the 150th anniversary of Barmouth Viaduct is to go ahead in Mid October with lazier and firework displays, events at the leisure centre, Dragon Theatre, Buff club and film shows etc. Special guests will be invited and there is support from Network Rail and Arriva Trains Wales. Major works on the viaduct will take place in 2018-19 after agreements with CADW and rail closures. Just today I was informed as Regen treasurer that the groups bank account was now up and running again. I have informed members and officials.

4.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
None come to hand since last meeting
Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
4.9  MATTERS ARISING

A  Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £27,707.03 since the start of the last financial year and this was £257.72 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. The Clerk distributed copies of the Council’s budget plan for the yer 2017/18 to every Member that was present who went through the plan. It was agreed to adopt this budget plan for the coming year. 
B   CCTV cameras

Cllr Emrys Jones reported that because of a misunderstanding had been made with regard to installing the above cameras as was arranged that the work had now been cancelled until the Manager of the village hall cafe had contacted the sub committee.
C   Village Hall
It was reported that a meeting of the above committee had been held on the 16th of last month and it was made known that more activities and meetings are now being held in the hall. Also it was made known that Mr. Arwel Williams, Ffridd y Gog had repaired the automatic door and it was agreed that the Clerk should send him a letter of appreciation.
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D   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteris and play parks
It was reported that the time had come once again to carry out the above and the Chairman agreed to do the inspection this month and report back to the next meeting of the Council.    
 E   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had received a letter from CCG with regard to the above matter and that they were stating there was a need for an independant value of the land in the first place and that the Council would have to pay the valuation fee of £210 + V.A.T  and the individual parties would be responsible for paying the legal costs. It was agreed to reply stating that the Council had decided not to carry on with the purchase of this land by CCG as the market value would be too much and only concentrate on developing the old play park. Also Cllr. Edward Williams reported that he had been in contact with the Regeneration Officer regarding this matter.

F    Deffibulator for the Village
Nothing to report on this matter at present.
G   Grass Cutting in the Community
It was made known that Gwynedd Council were going to start cutting the grass within the 30m.p.h zone shortly and that this would be done three times a year. It was agreed to leave this matter at present and that the Clerk would send a letter to Mr. Adrian Williams asking him to make sure that the rubbish that comes to light after the grass cutting is picked up straight away.

H   Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
The Chairman reported that himself and Cllr. Mike Tregenza had attended a meeting of the above Board that was held on the 9th of last month. There was not much to report since the last meeting only that they had a suggestion that Members of the Council that were attending these meetings would go as a member of the Board officially and Cllr. Mike Tregenza stated that he was willing to be a member of the Board on behalf of this Council but it was agreed to leave the matter until after the election. The Clerk reported that she had received an invoice from Ms Heidi Williams, Chairman of the Board asking for half of the precept proposal of £4,871.07 and it was agreed to pay this.

4.10  CORRESPONDANCE

A    Gwynedd Council - Legal Department
Received an e-mail from the about asking if the Council want to nominate one of its members to serve as a “Community Committee Member” on the Gwynedd Standards Committee following the elections in May. It was agreed to leave the matter until after the election and discuss it again at the next meeting.
B    Gwynedd Council - Highways Department

Received an e-mail from the above informing the Council that the sum allocated to the Council for reimbursement for cutting the grass of the public footpaths during the financial year 2017/18 will be £529.25. Also asking if the Council still want to be part of the reimbursement arrangement during 2017/18. It was agreed to still be part of the reimbursement arrangements.
4.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £13,146.97 in the current account, £7,541.64 in the reserve account and £58.75 in the Chairman’s account.
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Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes                 -  £147.00 (wages) +  £193.10 costs  = £340.10 
Customs & Excise                      -   £110.40 - tax on Clerk’s wages

Mr. J. D. Roberts                         -     £69.00  - internal audit

Mr. J. Barrott                                -     £65.00  - eradicate moles Llanddwywe cemetery

Cllr. Mike Tregenza                      -   £150.00 - contribution towards the screens

One Voice Wales                           -   £263.00 - membership fee for the year

Llais Ardudwy                                 -     £20.00 - advertisement in February edition

E. W. Owen & Co                            -  £180.00 - completion of Clerk’s P.A.Y.E on line

Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure       -  £4,871.07 - precept payment

Mrs Heather Williams                   -   £150.00 - change lighting in village hall car park

Dyffryn Ardudwy Primary School -  £500.00 - financial contribution towards erecting the jungle gym
Monies received since last meeting
Customs & Excise - £254.70 - reimbursement of V.A.T
The Treasurer distributed copies of the accounts for the year ending 31st March 2017 to every Member present. The Members went through the accounts carefully and they all accepted the accounts. The accounts book was signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams - £154.36 - translation services

4.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
Cllr. Mike Tregenza  stated that the screens that have been purchased have been used on Barmouth beach and that they were working fine and that now they were going to try them out on Dyffryn beach.

Concern was voiced that there was a badger hole in the new play park and permission was given to the Chairman to contact the grass cutting contractors with regard to carrying out the work of mending this hole

The Clerk distributed copies of the Register of Members Personal Interests to every Member that was present and she explained that these have to be completed for the last financial year as it was a requirement of the External Auditor. As there was a lot of work on these it was agreed that the Members would complete them after going home and return them to the Clerk.

The Clerk reported as the Community Council election is being held on the 4th of next month that the Council would have the right to hold a meeting on the 2nd BUT not the right to hold an annual general meeting and elect new Officers. It was agreed because of this to hold the next meeting of the Council on the 16th of May.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN

DATE...................................................................
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